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      New Things  
 

Most of us love “new things.” We like new clothes, new cars, new 
jobs, new books, new restaurants, new relationships, new 
possibilities, and new opportunities. Though some of these new 
things are pleasant and welcome, some can be scary. So, when 
things get difficult, when things get monotonous, when things get 
boring, there’s nothing that won’t recharge us, like receiving 
something “new.”  
 

 God is all about making things new. And, so I can’t wait to see what God will do in the 
weeks, months, and years to come here at First Baptist Bordentown. The Apostle Paul wrote to 
the Corinthians, “Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, the new creation has come: The old has 
gone, the new is here!” (2 Co. 5:17). Paul is saying the past is gone and the time has come to 
look ahead. Peter Marshall put it this way, ... "Never let the past be so dear ......as to limit .... the 
future." Jesus said, “No one, .....having put their hand to the plough, .... and looking back, ....is 
fit .... for the kingdom ...of God” (Luke 9:62). The past is past and so now let’s forge ahead into 
a new tomorrow – seeking God’s plan and vision as we understand who He created us to be 
and how each of us can be used to build His kingdom.  
 
 Let’s dream together…expand our community outreach; take mission trips both at home 
and abroad; use technology to enhance our ministry, engage in regular Bible study and other 
small groups, experience deeper spiritual renewal; and yes, maybe even air-condition the 
sanctuary (and I don’t mean opening the windows in the winter). We can do it all with God’s 
help, for nothing is impossible if it comes from Him. Let’s join together and see what God can do 
and join Him on mission.  
     In the Name of the One who makes all things new,  
         Pastor Mark 
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A Note From Your Moderator.  
When God decides He wants something to happen, man, can He move quickly!  What a summer this has 
been, a whirlwind of events and emotions.  I am not sure I remember any of it except the heat of  August 
13th & 14th weekend and the joy of the 106 to 2 count of ballots.   Back in May 2014, the Church held its 
first event, a Discernment Retreat, which started the process that would eventually lead us to this point 
in time, voting in a new settled Pastor.  On September 1st, two years ago, Pastor Nevin started as Interim 
Pastor.  It was at that time the Call Committee could start creating a church profile and once completed, 
establish guidelines and preferred characteristics of prospective Pastoral candidates. Finally interviews 
could begin. Who would have thought it would take 2 ½ years.  It has been a long journey, led by 
God.   He was there with us, leading us, walking by our side, sometimes carrying us, but always 
there.   We learned to listen for Him and to Him.  It was never “our” agenda, but what was right for the 
church and what were God’s plans, His will for us as a congregation.  I hoped others would also see it 
that way.  That was why I was so very pleased (and slightly overwhelmed) to see the commitment of so 
many caring congregation members, family and friends come out on the hottest weekend of the year. Not 
only for the business meeting but to show support for the church, one another and the Call 
Committee.   Thank you all.  
 
Reverend Dr. Mark Stauffer or “Pastor Mark” as he likes to be called, was voted in by a margin of 106 yes 
to 2 no ballots on Sunday August 14th.  Sunday’s service was attended by 150 worshipers, all hearing 
God’s message brought by Pastor Mark.  Approximately 70 church members and friends met with Pastor 
Mark and his wife Lynne at a meet & greet” on Saturday August 13th.   Just further evidence that we are 
a loving caring congregation concerned with the future of our church.  Pastor Mark and Lynne have both 
expressed joy, excitement and enthusiasm about coming to First Baptist Church Bordentown.  They will 
be moving into the parsonage the week of September 12th and Pastor Mark will begin preaching on 
Sunday September 18th.  
 
I will admit that I shed a few tears when I got home after the business meeting and ballot tally Sunday 
August 14th.   I cried, not because it was “over” (it isn’t over – we are just beginning a new adventure) 
but because I truly feel God led Pastor Stauffer to us and God led the Call Committee to Pastor 
Stauffer.  We met each other when God prepared the way.  God’s hand has been in the search process 
from the beginning.  Hindsight is great when you actually take the time to look back and examine all that 
occurred during the past 2 years.  How it all fits into place and everything led to this point in 
time.  Learning to recognize God in everything around us, everything that happens, how God affects us 
in our daily life?  It takes practice.  Discerning His will and His plans for us, listening to His voice and not 
our own?  It takes time. Giving it all up to God. Trusting Him to do what is right and what is needed to 
fulfill His plans for us?  It is hard but definitely worth it.  As I look back, it is easy tosee.  Pastors 
declining to be interviewed, what do you mean they don't like us?   God had a plan.  Pastors not 
interested in coming to our church after being interviewed once or twice?  God had a plan.  Over 35 
resume/profiles reviewed and still nothing?  God had a plan. Over 40 meetings? Are we not any closer? 
God had a plan.  God knew when the time was right.  He knew when to make it happen.  Just when I 
started to wonder, to question my abilities to make it work for the church.  God had a plan.  You see, I 
wanted to find our settled Pastor, I didn’t want to fail but God let me know it wasn't on “me” to do it.  It 
had nothing to do with me. I was just a vessel, a tool, God made it happen. God put the pieces in place.  It 
is humbling to realize and accept that everything is possible when we give it up to God.  Sometimes we 
just need reminding.  God has a plan.  God does provide.  God has a plan for us, for the congregation. We 
are not finished and it is not over.  It is the beginning. There will probably be change.  Remember God 
has a plan and He is in charge.  It may be scary and unfamiliar. Remember God has a plan and He is in 
charge.  I feel that we as a congregation will be challenged to do more, be more all in the name of Christ 

(Moderator continued.) 



and His love.  It is an exciting time of renewal.  As we approach Autumn and the new school year, we are 
reminded of children being excited and yet scared of their first day of class. So it is also with us.  We want 
these new things to come, we have been waiting for them, yet we are hesitant and scared of the 
unknown.  I ask you to embrace the changes coming.  Be excited, be involved, be ready for the plans God 
has for us.  Even as we move into different chapters of our lives, grow older, adapt to changes, get ready 
for new beginnings, give up some of the old, Christ remains the same, always meeting our needs, 
providing for us and challenging us to show His love in all that we do.  Remember God has a plan and 
He is in charge.   
 
With God’s love & peace  
Tracey Weisel Benton  
Moderator 
 

 

                          MISSION STATEMENT 
   "To be a caring, Christian fellowship - - learning, living  
     and spreading the Word of God." 

Diaconate 

On Sunday, August 7 we were pleased to welcome the following individuals into our church membership: 
Harry Bittner, Barry & Betty Carlson, George & Cynthia Foulks and Joseph Hensley. 
 
We want to first of all say a farewell and many thanks to Reverend Nevin Werron. You have been a 
blessing to our church for the past 2 years in getting us through a transitional time. We wish you and 
Tammy many blessings. Pastor Nevin's last Sunday will be September 11th. 
 
We would like to give a very big welcome to our new settled Pastor Reverend Dr. Mark Stauffer and his 
wife Lynne to our church. Pastor Mark will begin on Sunday, September 18th. The church members voted 
him in on August 14th during candidate weekend. We look forward to taking the next step with him in our 
journey with God. 
 

Communion offerings for the summer months are designated for "Local Needs." The money we collect 
during those offerings stays in our community and goes not only to fund local missions, such as the "Motel 
Ministry," but to help church members or friends meet unexpected financial needs. Thanks to all who 
contributed to those offerings. The September communion offering is designated for local needs. 
 
The Diaconate will be sponsoring the Coffee Hour after church on Sunday, September 18th. 
 
Flowers for the sanctuary are funded by your generous donations. In the absence of a sponsor the 
Diaconate covers the cost. We still have openings for some Sundays in the fall and winter months. The 
Flower Chart is located in the front fellowship hall and reflects the dates we already have coverage for as 
well as open Sundays.  The sanctuary can accommodate up to two bouquets per week. Bouquets cost 
$30.00. Checks to pay for flowers should be made payable to First Baptist Church -Deacon's Fund. Please 
see a member of the Diaconate if you are interested in sponsoring a week. Checks can be given to Bev 
Alustiza. 
 
Finally, please remember to pray for those people and families listed in the Sunday bulletin "Prayer 
Concerns" each week, as well as those on the "long term" prayer list. The Diaconate also continues to 
pray for all church members on a regular basis. 
  



          

 

 

 
 

BOARD OF CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

The Sunday School Program kicks off with Rally Day on Sunday, September 11th starting at  
9:00 a.m. sharp.  Classes will begin on Sunday, September 18th at 9:00 a.m. for ages 3 and up. We look 
forward to seeing you there-bring a friend! 
 
Youth Group will also begin in September for children in 7th through 12th grades and meetings will 
continue twice a month throughout the year. Please check the bulletin board in the foyer for meeting dates. 
Come join the fun and fellowship! 
 
The annual church picnic has been tentatively scheduled for Sunday, September 25th at Northern 
Community Park  beginning at 3:00 p.m.  Hamburgers, hot dogs, and drinks will be provided. Please bring 
a covered dish or dessert to share. A sign-up sheet will be in the foyer. 
 
Sunday School Teachers and Nursery Worker Volunteers are needed. If interested in helping out, please 
see Helen Bosma or any board member. Please see below for the September nursery schedule. 
Reminder: There will be no adult supervision in the nursery on communion Sundays. 
 
Nursery Schedule 

September 11th Janet Strusz Sean McWhirk 

September 18 Thelma Carroll Katherine McWhirk 

September 25 Holly Studzinski Katie Studzinski 

 
WOMEN'S SOCIETY 
This summer has gone by so fast. We hope 
everyone survived the heat and enjoyed some of 
the cool evenings watching the wonderful 
sunsets provided by God. 
 
The Women's Society will be hosting a luncheon 
on Sunday, September 11 for Pastor Nevin as a 
Thank You for all of the support and work he has 
provided to the members and friends of the First 
Baptist Church. The luncheon will give you the 
opportunity to personally thank him and Tammy 
for their time spent with us. There is a sign-up 
sheet for the luncheon in the foyer on the bulletin 
board. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FALL BAZAAR- We are asking for donations for  
our Fall Bazaar which will be held in November.  
These items should be new or gently used. Please 
place these items in the box located in the Upper 
Fellowship Hall.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

We have some interesting plans ahead for 
2016-2017. We appreciated your past 
support and look forward to your continued 
support in our future endeavors. 
 
Our first fall meeting will be on Tuesday, 
September 27 at 7:00 p.m. in the church 
lounge. Helen Magowan has devotions and 
Joan Altman and Joan Brophy are the 
hostesses. Helen always has an interesting 
devotion and the two Joans provide us with a 
great dessert. Consider coming out and 
share this time with your sisters in Christ. 
 

Food Pantry 
Items for the Bordentown Food Pantry located at St. 
Mary’s Catholic Church can be brought to church on 
any Sunday.  Please place the non-perishable items on 
the upstairs kitchen counter. Please check the 
expiration date on the items, as no outdated items 
will be accepted. 
 



 
Motel Ministry 

Churches in the Bordentown area continue to provide 
a bag of groceries to needy people in the area motels. 
Our church is responsible for providing Cartons of 
Milk that require no refrigeration (i.e., Parmalat or 
Hershey brands), non-perishable Microwaveable 
Meals, Canned Meats with pop-up lids and Soup 
with pop-up lids.  These items continue to be needed 
due to the economy and the number of individuals 
staying in the motels. Please place these items on the 
upstairs kitchen counter. If you have any questions, 
please contact Anne Kettner at 298-9258. 
 

Prayer List 
We will list the name of an individual who is in need of our 
prayers in the Sunday bulletin for four consecutive weeks. A 
person with a long-term illness will be listed on our long-term 
list.  If someone has gotten better and can be removed 
from the list, please inform Tracey Benton (790-7361). 

Prayer Partners 

If you have a specific concern and would like a member of the 
Prayer Team to pray for you, please place your request in the 
prayer box located in the back of the sanctuary.  A Prayer 
Team member will pray everyday for a week for each 
request.  In an emergency, you can call Tracey Benton at 
790-7361 or Helen Magowan at 298-1401 and she will start 
a prayer chain. The Prayer Team will be glad to pray for you 
or with you. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS to Richard and Laura Carpenter on 
the birth of their son, Benjamin Thomas Carpenter, 
born on June 9, 2016. He weighed 6 lbs. 4 oz. His proud 
grandparents are Warren and Terry Bell. His great 
grandmother is Shirley Bell. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

ADDRESSES OF NEW MEMBERS 
 Harry Bittner 
 73 Honeyflower Drive 
 Yardville, NJ 08620 
  # 609-298-9873 
 
 Barry & Betty Carlson 
 224 Wagon Wheel Lane 
 Columbus, NJ 08022 
 # 609-379-6757 
 
 George & Cynthia Foulks 
 3397 Liberty Street 
 Browns Mills, NJ 08015 
 # 609-735-0688 
 
 Joseph Hensley 
 329 Prince Street 
 Bordentown, NJ 08505 
 # 609-298-6134 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

LONG TERM PRAYER LIST 
 Jacob Andrew  Marion Letts 
 Mike Barley  Scott Magowan 
 Adam Bengis  Mike McCormick 
 John Brady  Katherine Miller 
 Lillian Brady  B.J. Morton 
 Andrea Carson  Betty Nelson 
 Ginny Corson  Veronica Noel 
 Lisa Dunham  Rev. Erin Phillips 
 Beatrice Furth  Sally Radosti 
 Betty Goad  Greg Schetter 
 Joseph Hayden  Thomas Sedor 
 Shirley Hauser  Mae Smires 
 Nancy Heitzenroeder Madeline Strusz 
 Phil Heitzenroeder Dorothy Wilbert 
 Mary Lou Hengeli  Mary Wood 
 Woody Hutson  Terry Zahorchak 
 John Kellher  Rose Zaiss 
 Mike Immordino  Truck Stop Ministry 
 Rev. Bill LeConey 

 
CONGRATULATIONS to Andrew and Melissa Scassero 
on the birth of their son, Andrew Leonard Scassero, born on 
July 6, 2016. He weighed 7 lbs. 11 oz. His proud grandparents 

are Rick and Sue Scassero. 



 
 
 
First Baptist Church    
127 Prince Street 
Bordentown, NJ 08505 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAY’S 
 Gloria Scholey      1    Kathy Carson          11 
 Greg Gauntt          4    Andrea Kresko        17 
 Joanne Paul          6    Rev. NevinWerron  18 
 Thelma Carroll      7    Debbie Vareha       19 
 Michael Carroll      9        Billie Lyn Maugeri   22 
 Marilyn Fraser       10           Shirley Bell              24 
 George Goodrich  10    Julia Tillman            27 
 Helen Magowan   10           Matthew Scassero  28 

 
 NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE: Mary Johnson: 298-0972,  Marilyn Fraser, Terry Bell, Bette Roberts, Bob McCormick 

 
 
 

NEWS AND REMINDERS 
 

Monday, September 5  Labor Day 
 
Sunday, September 11  Patriot's Day 
     Rally Day - Sunday School 
     Thank You Luncheon for Pastor Nevin 
 
Sunday, September 18  Pastor Mark's First Sunday 
     Coffee Hour sponsored by the Diaconate 
 
Monday, September 19   Soup Kitchen 
Sunday, September 25  Church Picnic (Tentative) 
Monday, September 26  Motel Ministry 
 
Items for the Food Pantry can be given on any Sunday. Please place your donations on the counter in the 
kitchen. Please check the expiration date of the items. No outdated items will be accepted. 
 
Cartons of milk that require no refrigeration, non-perishable microwavable meals, canned meats and 
soups with pop-up lids are needed for our Motel Ministry on the 2nd Sunday of each month. Please place 
these items on the counter in the kitchen. 
 
The deadline for the October issue of TIES THAT BIND is September 15. 
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*Labor Day 

Motel 
Ministry 
3:00 p.m. 
 

Soup Kitchen 
9:30 a.m. 

Women’s 
Society 
7:00 p.m. 

Sr. Choir 
7:30 p.m. 

BD. Of Chr. Ed. 
7:00 p.m. 

Sr. Choir 
7:30 p.m. 

 

Sr. Choir 
7:30 p.m. 

 

Sr. Choir 
7:30 p.m. 

 

Sr. Choir 
7:30 p.m. 

 

Trustees  
Meeting  
7:00 p.m. 

10:15 a.m. Worship 
Service 
Communion 

 

9:00 a.m. S.S. 
10:15 a.m. Worship 
11:15 a.m. Coffee     
Hour 

* 9:00 a.m. Rally Day 
10:15 a.m. Worship 
11:30 a.m. Luncheon 

9:00 a.m. S.S. 
10:15 a.m. Worship 
11:30 a.m. 
Diaconate Meeting 
*3:00 p.m. Church 
Picnic (Tentative) 

*Sunday, September 11thPatriots Day: Rally Day-S.S.  
         Thank You Luncheon For Pastor Nevin 
 
*Sunday, September 18th  Pastor Mark’s First Sunday 
  Coffee Hour/sponsored by the Diaconate 
 

 

(Tentative) 
*Sunday, Sept. 25thChurch Picnic 

3 p.m. @ Northern Community Park, 
Groveville Rd. Bordentown, Twp. 
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